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MINUTES OF A MEETING of the Neighbourhood Plan Group held on 12 November 2012 at the Scout HQ, High Street, Marden commencing at 8pm
33.
Present 
	Name
	Declaration of interest 

	Andrew Turner (Chairman)
	Marden Parish Councillor

	Richard Adam
	Marden Parish Councillor

	Rodd Nelson Gracie
	Maidstone Borough Councillor

	Dorothy Reed
	Marden Parish Councillor

	Peter Court
	Redrow Homes

	Elliott Newlyn
	Rydon Homes

	Catherine Alderson
	Walking Group/Heritage Centre

	Pam Bowles
	No interest

	Kate Kershaw
	No interest

	Philip Taylor
	No interest

	Liz Stanley
	Stanley Farms

	Steve McArragher
	Marden Society

	Christine Gibbs
	Resident/local needs & keen MNP succeeds

	Bev Reid
	Resident/landowner

	Sascha Newton
	Resident/no interest

	Annabelle Blackmore
	Maidstone Borough Councillor

	Maria Brown
	Marden Parish Councillor, no land interests

	Jean Robertson
	Marden Parish Councillor, no land interests

	Anne Bowell
	Marden Parish Councillor, no land interests

	Kate Tippen(acting Minutes Secretary)
	Marden Parish Councillor, no land interests


34.
Apologies: Alison Hooker (Parish Clerk), Graham Minter, Lesley Mannington, Carol Hogg

35.
Minutes of the meeting held on 15 October 2012.

Minutes will be updated on the MNP website 
36.
Matters arising
All matters would be covered in the meeting

37.
Redrow Homes application
The Chairman asked the group to consider the implications of the potential Redrow application on the Marden Neighbourhood Plan (MNP).

Annabelle Blackmore said that residents had suggested that it was inappropriate for developers to sit in on meetings and then submit an application prior to completion of the plan.

Elliott Newlyn confirmed he is representing Rydon Homes and that they do not plan to submit an application until the core strategy is adopted.

The group agreed that all participants should declare their interest at the beginning of the meeting and that would be recorded in the minutes.  

It was also agreed that we would continue with the plan despite the potential application as there will be benefit for the village from the other aspects of the plan. Marden Parish Council (MPC) will contact the Head of Planning at MBC for a view as to the legal implications and impact on the MNP of a substantial application being submitted prior to completion of the plan. ACTION Assistant Clerk MPC  

Peter Court told the group that his role is to help Redrow understand all aspects of the Parish and the Government advice is for developers to liaise with Parish Councils prior to submitting significant applications.
Richard Adam, Chairman MPC Planning Committee, confirmed that MPC is prepared to meet with Redrow, or any other developer, but not in a private session.  Any such session would be held in public, as with any MPC meeting.

Peter Court confirmed that Redrow expected to submit their application in December 2012, to have a decision by Spring 2013 and if approved to commence work late in 2013.

Some member of the meeting expressed disappointment that Redrow are submitting an application prior to the MNP being completed or the core strategy being adopted.

Peter Court advised that MBC had invited Redrow to submit the application. Neither of the Borough Councillors present were aware of this. 
ACTION Annabelle Blackmore to pursue with MBC.
Philip Taylor asked that all members of MNP be advised by e mail when the Redrow application is received and being discussed by MPC.  This is a departure from normal MPC procedure and will be discussed at MPC‘s next Planning Committee meeting on 20 November.  This meeting, as with all MPC meetings, is open to the public and agendas are published in advance, displayed in notice boards in the village and on the MPC website. ACTION Richard Adam, Chairman MPC Planning Committee.
38.
Neighbourhood Plan training

There is a workshop taking place on 10 December, organised by CPRE and NALC.  We have 5 spaces available – Anne Boswell, Andy Turner, Sascha Newton, Philip Taylor and Kate Kershaw will attend.
39.
Newsletters
The MPC newsletter, which will include formal notification of the Neighbourhood Plan is due for despatch shortly.  Members were asked to assist with preparation.
The MNP website and the MPC website will need to include a plan of the Parish.
ACTION Anne Boswell to update Assistant Clerk

40. Progress reports
a.
Catherine Alderson updated the group on the Heritage Centre exhibition taking place between 24 November and 21 February.  The theme is important developments in Marden from the Middle Ages to the present time and where we are going in the future.  The MNP will have space and Catherine explained what she intended to include. 

b.
Open day public consultation this is confirmed as 1 and 2 March to be held in the Vestry Hall.  The next MNP meeting will focus on preparation for the open day.

41.
AOB
a. Peter Court said that his belief is that MBC will not hold the formal consultation for the Core Strategy until  Q1 2013 and that submission to the Secretary of State may not be until May/June 2013, this would then be followed by the inspectors enquiry which is likely to mean that the Core Strategy is unlikely to be adopted for another 18 months.  

ACTION Annabelle Blackmore to obtain a timetable from MBC and share with MNP group.
b. Liz Stanley asked how the MNP could be used to put a case together to improve and expand the school premises.

ACTION MPC to pursue with our County Councillor, Paulina Stockell

NEXT MEETING MONDAY 7 JANUARY 8.00PM SCOUT HQ.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.35pm.
